Pleasant Prairie Woman's Club Minutes

October 10, 2019

The meeting was called to order by President Vickie Richardson at 6:31 pm.

Bonnie Norniella introduced her guest, Susan Tucker.

Attendance was taken.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Woman's Club Collect were recited.

Minutes of the September meeting were approved.

Michelle Rundle gave the Treasurer's Report with an ending balance of \$8,522.34.

Home Life committee introduced the topic and speaker. Gonny Trump, Physical Therapist from Athletico told us about the when, why and how of Physical Therapy.

Cheri Schmidt reported that 4 people helped with the Highway cleanup.

Char Carver gave auction reminders: Donation drop off is Monday, from 2-6 pm or call for pick up. She also asked for and received a few more volunteers.

Mary Steiner said that our auction was listed in the Happenings magazine last week.

Sue Samer reported that sandwiches have been ordered and a sign- up sheet was circulating for cookies.

Vickie Richardson announced that we have a unit to decorate at Barth Storage for Trunk or Treat on Oct. 19. And that Texas Roadhouse is donating coupons again.

Jane Ottum passed around the sheet to sign-up for food donations for the Dayton Bingo event.

It is on Nov. 21 from 5:45 – 7:30 pm.

Kathy Edwards mentioned the Dayton dance on Oct. 29 at 6 pm with costumes.

Jane O thanked the club for her Get Well plant and a Thank You note from Mary S was read.

Connie Coshenet reported that the Cookie Walk will be on Sat. Dec. 7 from 9 -12. Cookie drop off will be on Friday 12/6 from 3-5 pm. ALL club members are each asked to bring 12 doz. cookies.

Vickie R mentioned that Woman's and Children's Horizons is looking for volunteers for front desk for some specific shifts. She passed around the list of dates and times.

Cindy Briesemeister announced that the book club will go back to meeting at a regularly scheduled date. She will send out an email with specifics.

Sue Samer drew names for door prizes.

Kathy E reported that there is a new program to Adopt A Cop. We would put together a basket valued at \$25-\$30 to show appreciation for a police officer. A motion to do so came from Mary Mock and was seconded by Rosemary Cibrario. The motion was then amended to use money from the club treasury to do so by Dolly Grabowski and seconded by Jane Ottum. The motion was amended again to do 2 baskets so that we could adopt one officer from Kenosha and one from Pleasant Prairie. The amended motion was from Cheri Schmidt and seconded by Terri Harold. The vote passed. Kathy E will head up purchasing and putting together the baskets. Talk to her if you want to help.

Kathy Ladousa announced a charity auction on Sunday 11/3 to benefit the Shalom Center.

Peggy Gallery said that the Nov. club meeting will be back at Robin Way Senior Living and our speaker will be a local artist.

She also said that a past member, Rose Trecroci has moved into the Addison and could use a visit.

Peggy is looking into several social activities for the club.

Cindy B reminded us that she will be collecting money for the Adopt A Family gifts at the Nov meeting.

Bonnie N has a new grandson.

Vickie R said that the Jr. Woman's club is having a Bunco night on Friday, 10/11.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:14 pm.

Cindy Briesemeister - Recording Secretary